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The ACLU of Rhode Island supports this amendment to the Access to Public Records Act
(APRA), which would prohibit the imposition of any charges on individuals seeking records that are
stored in a government computer system.

Providing access to public records should be considered a core responsibility of any public
body, and not a moncy-making venture. However, Rhode Islanders are routinely deterred from
pursuing APRA requests because of the costs that public bodies demand be paid for access to records.
But these records, and the keepers of those records, are already paid for with public funds. They are
literally the public’s business and should be made available as freely as possible.

In most instances, access is made even simpler when the records are stored on a computer
system. That is the basic fact that this bill acknowledges, and which we agree supports providing
those records at no charge to the requester.

We note that a more comprehensive APRA reform bill is expected to be reintroduced this
week, and that bill would also limit the costs that could be imposed under APRA. We strongly support
both efforts and hope that 2025 will be the year for much-needed reform of this extremely important
transparency law.

Thank you for considering our views.



